TOWN OF ELBRIDGE
TOWN BOARD MEETING
February 13, 2025

[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes for the February 13, 2025 meeting, held by the Elbridge Town Board. Supervisor Richardson called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

PRESENT:                                     Vernon Richardson, Supervisor
                                                         Mike Caron, Councilor
                                                         Todd Platten, Councilor
ABSENT:                                        Doug Blumer, Councilor
	                                              Floyd Duger, Councilor
RECORDING SECRETARY:     Danielle Karlik, Town Clerk
OTHERS PRESENT:  Attorney Joe Frateschi, Deputy Town Clerk Deborah Blasko, Eric Howard, Ken Bush III

ADOPT MINUTES: On a motion by Councilor Caron, seconded by Councilor Platten, the minutes from January 23, 2025 were unanimously entered into record. 

COMMUNICATIONS:  
There is a salt shortage and the Town Highway is currently using a mix. More salt has been ordered. 
There will be a Joint Municipal Water meeting to approve bills on February 20, 2025 at 9:00 AM with a regular water meeting to follow.

RESOLVED: 
On a motion by Councilor Platten, seconded by Councilor Caron, the following resolution was 
ADOPTED:	3 AYES Richardson Caron Platten
		0 NAYS                        

Resolutions 36/25
The Elbridge Town Board resolves to appoint Christopher Russo as Town Assessor subject to the terms and conditions set forth within that certain letter addressed to Mr. Russo dated February 5, 2025 on file with the Town Clerk.

On a motion by Councilor Platten, seconded by Councilor Caron, the following resolution was 
ADOPTED:	3 AYES Richardson Caron Platten
		0 NAYS                        

Resolutions 37/25
The Elbridge Town Board resolves to hire Patricia J. Rimualdo as Assessment Clerk subject to the terms and conditions set forth within that certain letter addressed to Ms. Rimualdo dated February 5, 2025 on file with the Town Clerk

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Councilor Platten stated that the new Assessor and Clerk are working well. We are glad to have them. There were some password issues but these will be addressed with IT. There is a lot to catch up on. Further discussion took place.
Councilor Caron stated all things are good.
Supervisor Richardson reported that the Supervisors Association will not be meeting this month due to the Associations of Town conference in NYC.
Clerk Karlik informed the Board that she has spoken with the gaming commission and the 3% fee cannot be waived, by State Law. However, those operating Bingo can deduct costs to bring the amount due down. She also inquired about the Ken Alpha land annexation. Attorney Frateschi is waiting on further information to be submitted. Clerk Karlik suggested Councilor Platten and Councilor Caron speak with Mrs. Minnig in regards to an EFC webinar. 
Attorney Frateschi is still waiting for the Property on State Route 5 to be served for outstanding Codes violations. 

MONTHLY REPORTS ON FILE: Highway, Codes, Sr/Rec

ADJOURNMENT:
On a motion by Councilor Caron, seconded by councilor Platten, the February 13, 2025 Elbridge Town Board meeting was unanimously adjourned at 7:10 PM.


Submitted,



Danielle Karlik
Elbridge Town Clerk
